LGE 282

Mr Ross McKim Chief Executive Officer City of Greater Geraldton PO Box 101 GERALDTON WA 6531

Attention: Ms Margot Adam

Dear Mr McKim

Request to Leave Vacancy Unfilled

I refer to your email today, in which you requested information for the need to fill the recent vacancy in the district and your subsequent request to seek my agreement that the vacancy remain unfilled until the October 2023 ordinary elections.

I have considered the information provided in your correspondence and advise that approval is given under section 4.17(3) of the *Local Government Act 1995* to defer filling the vacancy until the October 2023 ordinary elections.

Should you require any further information please contact Phil Richards, Manager Election Events on 9214 0443.

Yours sincerely

Robert Kennedy

ELECTORAL COMMISSIONER

20 December 2021

